

[image: image1.emf]
MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, October 18, 2018, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Jeremy McNett, David Way, Andrew Olson
Commissioner Absent:           Mel Larsen           
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Special Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes for October 1, 2018 were approved as read.  Approval of the Regular Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes for September 20, 2018 and of the Special Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes for September 25, 2018 were tabled.
APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.
PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
None.
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

The ED gave a summary report on current initiatives/developments.  Fundraising infrastructure is in place, ASD swim lesson programming is going smoothly, Kiwanis forwarded a $1,000 check for the scholarship fund, fleeces are being purchased for employees and commissioners through a private donation, TAC has increased membership to roughly 100 swimmers, and volumes have decreased somewhat from summer levels.  

Financials

September financials were reviewed.  Two timing issues:  With timing issues, we should be roughly break-even by year end, less unbudgeted fundraising costs.
 Old Business 
Fundraising infrastructure.  The new web site (www.pooltogether2022.org) is operational.  Testimonials will be added over the next week.  Look Books are printed and ready for use in funding sessions.  The steering committee meets on 10/19 and then every two weeks through November.  The investment mechanism through Barrett Financials and the Friends account at Bank of the Pacific has been discussed and is in process.
 New Business
The draft 2019 budget was reviewed and discussed.  A second reading and adoption will occur at the November meeting.  Documents are due into the county by 11/30.
Fundraising contracts for RHM Consulting and for JK Pitner Consulting were reviewed and approved.

ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  There was then an Executive Meeting held to discuss contract issues, lasting approximately 30 minutes, which was adjourned at 7:15.  No further business was conducted.
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 15 at FPFC.
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